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Public Information Statement 
National Weather Service Headquarters Washington DC 
1145 PM EDT Mon Sep 14 2015 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -Family of Services 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Mark Tew 
         Acting Chief, Analysis and Mission Support Division 
 
Subject: Additional IP Address for NWSChat Client Users: Effective October 
14, 2015 
 
The National Weather Service (NWS) will be moving NWSChat service to new 
servers.  NWSChat users whose computers are behind a firewall may need to 
add a new IP address to their firewall access list in order to connect to 
the new servers.  This action should be done by October 14, 2015. 
 
This only affects users of chat clients who need to have their IT 
personnel add NWSChat IP addresses to their firewall rules.  Such users 
should have their IT department add this additional IP address: 
140.90.101.203 (TCP Port 5222 will continue to be used for clients like 
Pidgin). 
 
This does not affect web-based NWSChat (https://nwschat.weather.gov/live/) 
users. 
 
Comments or questions can be made via email to: 
 
Carlos Diaz 
Silver Spring, MD 
nwschatadmin@noaa.gov or 
carlos.diaz@noaa.gov 
301-427-9303 
 
National Public Information Statements are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notifcation/archive 
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